
Planning and Zoning Commission Meeting Minutes of June 25, 2013: 
 

13-121M  Conduct a Public Hearing to Consider/Discuss/Act on 
the Request by the City of McKinney to Amend the 
Comprehensive Plan, Including Amendments to the 
Transportation Element Section (Section 8) to Include 
References to the On-Street Bicycle Transportation 
Master Plan, Minor Amendments to the Master 
Thoroughfare Plan, and Corresponding Amendments to 
the Future Land Use Plan and Future Land Use Module 
Diagram 

 
Mr. Arrie Mitchell, Planner II for the City of McKinney, discussed the proposed 

amendments to the Comprehensive Plan, including amendments to correct typographical 

errors, to refine text, graphics and figures and to include references to the On-Street Bicycle 

Transportation Master Plan in the Transportation Element (Section 8), minor amendments to 

the Master Thoroughfare Plan, and corresponding amendments to the Future Land Use 

Plan (FLUP) and Future Land Use Module Diagram.  He stated that Staff recommends 

approval of these amendments. 

Commission Member Bush had a question about the reclassification of a segment of 

Collin McKinney Parkway, east of Hardin Blvd.  Ms. Jennifer Arnold, Planning Manager for 

the City of McKinney, explained that the reclassification is to reflect the built condition at the 

intersection of its future connection point with McKinney Ranch Parkway.  

Chairperson Clark opened the public hearing and called for comments. There being 

none, the Commission unanimously approved the motion by Commission Member 

Thompson, seconded by Commission Member Hilton to close the public hearing and to 

recommend amending the Comprehensive Plan, including amendments to the 

Transportation Element Section (Section 8) to include references to the On-Street Bicycle 

Transportation Master Plan, minor amendments to the Master Thoroughfare Plan, and 

corresponding amendments to the Future Land Use Plan (FLUP) and Future Land Use 

Module Diagram as recommended by Staff, with a vote of 7-0-0.  

Chairman Clark stated that the recommendation of the Planning and Zoning 

Commission will be forwarded to the City Council meeting on July 16, 2013. 


